


TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD 
MINUTES of  OCTOBER 19th, 2023
SPECIAL MEETING / BUDGET PUBLIC HEARING

	The Town of Stanford Town Board met for A Special Meeting and Budget Public Hearing on Thursday, October 19th, 2023, at the Town Hall.  Supervisor Burton called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.			  
            
Roll call:  	Wendy Burton – present
		Anne Arent - absent
			Margaret Fallon – present
			Nathan Lavertue – present
			Corey Clanahan – absent

2024 BUDGET PUBLIC HEARING	
Supervisor Burton made a motion to open the Public Hearing on the proposed 2024 Budget, seconded by Nathan Lavertue.  Motion carried.
She added that the final budget was prepared and printed on October 15th and made mentioned that no changes had been made for legal fees.  The Town’s part of the tax bill will show a flat rate of 0% increase in taxes.
No one was in attendance so she made another motion to close the Public Hearing, seconded by Nathan Lavertue.  Motion carried.

With no comments, a motion was made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Nathan Lavertue, to approve the passage of the 2024 Budget as the final.  Motion carried with all present in favor

After some brief discussion, a motion was made by Margaret Fallon, seconded by Nathan Lavertue to adjourn the meeting at 7:22 PM.  Motion carried.

							Respectfully submitted,


							Ritamary Bell
							Town Clerk
	














